Fletcher MUNC II Human Rights Council Background Guide Topic A: Refugees in South Africa



Fletcher Model United Nations Conference
Fletcher High School
February 8-9, 2020

Authors: Lance Gabrielson

Refugees in South Africa

The Situation:

In South Africa, there are currently 309,000¹ documented refugees who have been subject to xenophobic attacks² and have had their ability to leave the country effectively stripped². This has led to many refugees demanding a right to leave South Africa out of fear for their own safety; however, the UNHCR has repeatedly stated that the refugees need to remain in South Africa and has called it "generous host nation"³. This issue is compounded by many refugees being increasingly uncompetitive against South Africans in finding jobs, creating a large economic burden for the South African government. So far, the UNHCR has responded by creating refugee camps for the refugees which are protected, however many refugees are still actively protesting their inability to leave³. The UNHCR attempted to end the xenophobic attacks, however after a month of the meetings people amassed in a violent protest outside the building, and the protesters were evicted using police force⁶. Tensions continue to rise after the death of a South African minibus driver who was shot by Nigerians after seeing an alleged drug deal and attempting to report it, this incident among others has continued to contribute to a rise in xenophobic attacks and anti-refugee protests.

In many cities, such as Cape Town, the resources to house the refugees safely don't exist in a large enough quantity, which causes more protests, ultimately leading to more violence creating a cycle of violence⁸. Some churches have reached out to attempt to house the refugees, however this has led to an outbreak of chicken pox amongst the Methodist church, and concerns are being raised about the health of refugee community⁸.

The number of annual registered asylum seekers has been on the decline since 2015⁴, with the majority of the asylum seekers being men (67.42%) and the largest sources of male asylum seekers coming from Ethiopia, Zimbabwe, Nigeria, the DRC, Bangladesh, Pakistan, India, Malawi, Somalia, and Ghana. The 10 largest contributors for women are Zimbabwe, the DRC, Nigeria, Ethiopia, Ghana, Malawi, Somalia, India, Burundi, and Mozambique. Most of the refugees are young adults (19-35) at 80.08%.

The South African government has discussed making the remaining refugees permanent residents, but is also moving to reduce the political rights of refugees⁵ and is attempting to make it harder to achieve refugee status in South Africa by creating legislation that, as well as reducing political rights of refugees, also makes it harder for children and older people to enter the country as refugees. This legislation has been described by critics as creating a "paper wall" and has been criticized for not addressing the majority of the young adult refugees. However, proponents often cite the relatively high productivity of young adults as compared to children and seniors, which proponents believe justify the lack of legislation addressing that demographic specifically. Many of these refugees desire to be moved to Europe, however there are already 7-8 million migrants from Africa living in the EU⁹.

A solution is needed urgently, concerns that more violence and crime may occur without action are becoming more and more real as the days go by. Unfortunately, many of the countries these refugees are from are war torn or politically unstable, so sending these refugees back could result in their death, however a peaceful solution in those nations isn't out of the question which could allow for a safe return of the refugees. Many anti refugee protests continue to reaffirm their desire to have the refugees removed but doing so could put the lives of the refugees at risk. The refugees continue to lack safe shelter and questions regarding disease outbreaks are causing concerns amongst health experts. A solution is needed soon if we are to resolve this refugee crisis peacefully.

Work Cited

Krige, Jamaine. "South Africa's Stateless Children: 'I Thought I Would Be Shot'." *Child Rights | Al Jazeera*, Al Jazeera, 22 Jan. 2020, www.aljazeera.com/indepth/features/south-africa-stateless-children-thought-shot-200119080916662.html.

- Deutsche Welle. "Refugee Anger Boiling over in South Africa: DW: 04.11.2019." *DW.COM*, www.dw.com/en/refugee-anger-boiling-over-in-south-africa/a-51107678.
- Tobias, Noah. "STATE OF STATELESSNESS: UNHCR Urges Refugees to Stay in South Africa, despite Their Circumstances." *Daily Maverick*, https://www.dailymaverick.co.za/article/2019-11-06-unhcr-urges-refugees-to-stay-in-south-africa-despite-their-circumstances/.
- de Wet, Phillip. "Foreign Refugees in South Africa Have Just Been Banned from Political Activity as SA Builds 'a Paper Wall' against Immigration." Foreign Refugees in South Africa Have Just Been Banned from Political Activity as SA Builds 'a Paper Wall' against Immigration, 3 Jan. 2020, www.businessinsider.co.za/rules-update-bans-refugees-in-south-africa-from-politics-2020-1.
- Isilow, Hassan. "South Africa Police Evicts Protesting Refugees." *Anadolu Ajansı*, 30 Oct. 2019, www.aa.com.tr/en/africa/south-africa-police-evicts-protesting-refugees/1631126.
- Krige, Jamaine. "South Africa: Monthlong UNHCR Sit-in Ends in Violent Eviction." *South Africa News | Al Jazeera*, Al Jazeera, 17 Nov. 2019, www.aljazeera.com/news/2019/11/south-africa-month-long-unhcr-sit-ends-violent-eviction-191117082249020.html.
- Daniel, Luke. "Cape Town Refugee Crisis: Chickenpox Outbreak under Investigation." *The South African*, 3 Jan. 2020, www.thesouthafrican.com/news/cape-town-refugee-crisis-chickenpox-outbreak-update-3-january-2020/.
- "Europe | Key Facts: Africa to Europe Migration." *BBC News*, BBC, 2 July 2007, news.bbc.co.uk/2/hi/europe/6228236.stm.

http://pmg-assets.s3-website-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/160308Asylum.pdf